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Web Announcement 1584 

 
Attention Provider Type 11 (Inpatient, Hospital):   

Update Regarding Claims That Paid Incorrect Rates 

Claims submitted by provider type (PT) 11 (Inpatient, Hospital) may have paid incorrect rates due to 

discrepancies in authorized and consumed prior authorization units and the way the Medicaid 

Management Information System (MMIS) processed the related claims.  Effective April 16, 2018, the MMIS 

has been corrected to adjudicate these claims correctly going forward. 

The impacted claims submitted by PT 11 with dates of service on or after April 16, 2016, through claims 

processed before April 16, 2018, that overpaid or did not pay the correct rate will be automatically 

reprocessed to adjudicate the claims correctly.  Providers do not need to resubmit or appeal these claims 

that paid incorrectly.  A future web announcement will notify providers when the claims will be 

reprocessed. 

 


